	Yearly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) in Britain

At the Yearly Meeting

held at Friends House, London

24–27 May 2019
	[image: image1.jpg]Britain
Yearly
Meeting








Introductions
Friday evening: agenda Introduction – Siobhan Haire

My name is Siobhan Haire, and I am, as of 20 minutes ago, the first assistant clerk of Yearly Meeting. 
Part of the role you kindly allow me to undertake on your behalf requires me to Clerk Agenda Committee, who hold responsibility for…you’ve guessed it…planning the agenda for Yearly Meeting. This is a great joy, and a great deal of work. Agenda Committee is a spectacularly hardworking group of Friends, all of whom have spent considerable time in the past 11 months thinking about what Yearly Meeting most needs to consider at this “unique” time in history, and working out, together with a fantastic bunch of Friends House staff, how best to present that material to enable us take heed of the promptings of love and truth in our hearts.

Naturally, you have all read the report which accompanies this item in great detail, so I shall try not to repeat that, but I would like to explain how we came to this particular agenda.

As the report says, at the start of our planning cycle, many of Britain Yearly Meeting’s larger committees and other interested groups, kindly send us a paper, and a representative, and tell us what they have been thinking about. On a Saturday in the Autumn, we spend a few hours with these representatives, listening, worshipping and discerning. It is a tiring, but often quite an exciting day. Last year, we heard from many of the representatives about two things: Diversity and inclusion and sustainability. Both topics have previously been the subject of minutes at Yearly Meeting. (You won’t need me to tell you the exact minute numbers and years!). I want to read you some parts of the minutes following discernment that helped us to take those subjects, which felt initially quite separate, and see the connections between them:

“Who are we? How do we live? What impact does our living have?”
“Our consideration has focused on sustainability and climate justice, diversity and inclusivity... We have begun to recognise the deep connections between these areas, and the fact that we must address both privilege and exceptionalism in the process of responding to these challenges.”

“In the coming years we will need to play our part in orchestrating a transformation of the human heart on a scale we have not seen in our species’ history. Although we do not know yet exactly what we must do, we must go forward with love that is active, fierce and focussed, stepping over our fear and our guilt.”

Having expressed this, we also acknowledged that linking these two areas by looking at privilege was complex, and carried the risk of being alienating and difficult. There is a risk of getting mired in introspection, and failing to move beyond that to address the challenges which the world presents for us. There is, however, no easy way to put this Friends, we must rise to these challenges, because we cannot afford to fail.

One thing you might notice at Yearly Meeting this year is that you might hear more than usual from the table. Agenda Committee felt it was right that the clerks should play a more active role in putting the business before the meeting.

Tonight, our clerk will speak to us about the nature of the “privilege” we will consider. Tomorrow, you will have the opportunity to hear prepared ministry which considers further the links between diversity and inclusion and climate justice, and join parallel sessions which we hope will provide greater detail and learning opportunities across the spectrum of these subjects.

On Sunday, we will hear from other voices, whose experiences may be very different from your own, but who, we hope, enable us to understand that diversity, inclusion, climate justice, privilege and disprivilege, do not live in a galaxy far away from British Quakers, but confront us now, and urgently. 
You might also have noticed in the YMAC report, the recommendation that we review Yearly Meeting. We think that now is the right time to kick off such a report, for several reasons:

· It’s now 10 years since the first Yearly Meeting Gathering, so it’s timely we should review how those gatherings work and whether the pattern of two years in London and one outside is working for us.

· The revision of Quaker faith & practice will mean looking at chapter 6, which describes the purposes and function of Yearly Meeting. If these need changing, it would be timely to work on them now before the revision reaches that stage.
· Yearly Meeting Gathering 2017 asked us to examine our own diversity and any barriers to participation – Yearly Meeting asked everybody in the Yearly Meeting to do this, so it would be sensible to do so for Yearly Meeting itself.

If you agree, this is something that we would like to ask Meeting for Sufferings to undertake. A review would involve looking at the purposes of Yearly Meeting (the event, rather than the body), and ensuring that the structures and processes which we use to plan it, enable us to plan an event which fulfils those purposes.
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